
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 December 2021 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

 

  PLEASE REPAIR PITCH MARKS AND DIVOTS, THANKYOU.   

 

 

NE Bushrangers 

Four Ball Pennant 

 
 

During November the ladies from Bright GC, 

Mansfield GC, Myrtleford GC and Jubilee GC 

played a Pennant Series using the doubles match 

play format.  
 

Since 2013 Bright has won the NE Bushranger 

Trophy 5 times followed by Mansfield winning it 

twice. On Friday December 3 our Jubilee ladies 

played well to win this year’s final at Myrtleford 

Golf Club, defeating the Bright GC ladies 2½/½.  
 

The ladies in the winning team were: Frances 

Duffy, Vicki Moorhead, Chris Boseley, Liane 

Graham, Jackie O’Brien and Kay O’Shea. 

 

 
1

st
  December Greg Allan (9

th
) 

12
th

 December
 
     Harry Guthrie (11

th
) 

 

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members. 

Full Members:  Kim Gregg 

Full member <28: Marcus Jones 

Country Member: Todd Parrott  

   Ray Winton 

Junior (Student): Jack Parrott   

Please make our new members welcome 
 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 18

th
 of 

January at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 
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Jubilee Veterans 
Finally after the cancellation of both our NEDVGA 

August event and also the VVGA October 

championships due to Covid uncertainties we 

finally managed to get our 3
rd

 event for the Year 

completed.  

 

On December 13
th

 we hosted 134 entries for the 

North East District Veterans Golf Association 

inaugural Christmas event. The day consisted of a 

10.30 am shotgun start with 67 teams competing in 

a 2 person Ambrose event. After everyone was QR 

code in and double Vax certificates checked teams 

were organized and the event got underway on time.  
 

The weather was 31 degrees with very slight breeze 

which over the course of 5 hours turned out to be a 

bit warm, however most enjoyed the relative 

comfort of our air conditioned club rooms and bar 

after the event.  
 

Scores were tallied and prizes distributed. As 

mentioned this was the inaugural Christmas Event 

and with an additional $500 in prize money from 

the NEDVGA, we were able to provide some 

fantastic prizes down to 14
th

 place. The first 8 prizes 

were 2 Hams for each team, then 2 turkeys for the 

next 3 teams followed by chickens for the next 3. 

There were also pairs of balls handed out to the next 

12 place getters.  
 

We wish to thank our club sponsors Londrigan 

Finer Foods for arranging the prizes for us and 

placing them in our fridge bags. Everyone who won 

a prize was happy with them. 
 

Both Bill & I would like to again thank all of those 

who came on the day to assist both before and after 

the event. Without their help the day would not 

have gone off as smoothly as it did.  
 

I will mention that one of our Ladies surprised us 

with 4 very large & delicious cakes on the day and a 

tray of cupcakes. To Erica we want to thank you 

very much as they were greatly enjoyed by a lot of 

people during the presentations. 
 

Finally, a reminder to all the existing members of 

the NEDVGA, that the 2022 fees are due by end of 

December. I am normally at the club most 

Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays if you wish to 

catch up and renew for next year.   
 

Also next year’s Christmas event will be at Corowa 

and I believe will follow a similar format to our 

great event this year.   

    Mike Monro 

 
The winners: Brian Luxford and Alan Sands 
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As Jubilee Golf Club members are aware, last 

Sunday, 12/12/21, five committed members 

undertook The Longest Day Golf Challenge.  
 

The challenge is a joint initiative of Golf Australia 

and the Cancer Council. 
 

We were determined to play at least 36 holes, but 

focussed on completing 54 holes. 
 

WE MADE IT !!!!   Who knows, we might take on 

the ultimate challenge of 72 holes next year. 

 

We were aided and encouraged by the support of 

our fellow club members, by those who donated $, 

participated in the Kwat Kwat lookout bushwalk 

and the $5 for 5 secret holes competition. 
 

You inspired us to complete the challenge. Thank 

you so much. 
 

Many thanks also go to Ashley, for his 

organisational help and support, to Mary Jones and 

to Joy Hester. 
 

To date, we have raised $2356, and nationwide $2.2 

million. 

The website is open till the end of December.  

www.thelongestday.org.au 

go to Find a friend – Jubilee Jesters – donate. 
 

Thank you again to one and all. 
 

Jubilee Jesters Team members:- Frances Duffy, 

Leeanne Carmody, Josie &  Mike Fitzsimons, 

Glenn Hunt.  

 

Facts and Figures 

Funds raised are used for:- 
1.      Research – the Cancer Council is the largest 

non-government funder of research in Australia 

2.      Sun Smart schools program 

3.      Vital support services for Australians affected 

by cancer. 

 

Kwat Kwat Lookout. 

On Sunday 5th December Leeanne, Frances, and 

Josie (3 members of the Jubilee Jesters) together 

with the support of Jackie, Liane, Andy, Clarissa, 

Ned and Joy walked from Wenham's Camp to Kwat 

Kwat Lookout raising $110 in much needed funds 

for The Longest Day Cancer Council Fundraiser.. 

What a great view of our beautiful Jubilee Golf 

Club.
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http://www.thelongestday.org.au/


Thank you to our  

fantastic band of volunteers 
Here is just a few of them. 

 

 
Ron and Allen looked like garden gnomes busy at 

work. 

 
 

 
Alex and Russell said it was just like a meccano set. 

 

More of our wildlife 
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Singles Knock Out 

 
After both played four tight rounds Kay O’Shea and 

Christine Boseley battled out the Grand Final of the 

Ladies’ Singles Knockout Competition. Chris won 

the event on the 17th hole, two up. It was a close 

match and a fitting finish for this individual 

competition. 

Golf Quip 
If a putt looks straight, don’t stare at the line for a 

long period of time trying to see if there’s 

something you overlooked. 

Sooner or later, you’ll invent a break that isn’t 

there. 

- Corey Pavin 

 

 OVERVIEW 
 

The Vic Four-Ball Championship is open to all 

amateur golfers who have a valid Australian 

handicap.  

Players can register as part of a men's, women's or 

mixed pair and compete in one (or multiple) of 21 

qualifying rounds held across Victoria between 

January and March.  

Winners at each venue will qualify for the 36-hole 

State Final at Moonah Links (Open Course) & 

Portsea Golf Club.  

Prizes will be awarded at each qualifying venue for 

1st, 2nd & 3rd in each section as well as NTPs.  

NEDGA Pennant 

Presentation 

 
Sally Symons Day is Closing Day for the ladies of 

the NEDGA. Each year a 4BBB event is played. 

This year it was it be played RAIN, HAIL or 

SHINE. Well it rained all day. 

The brightest part of the day was the official 

presentation of the 2021 Division Pennant won by 

Jubilee back in late April. 

Robyn Grealy and Joy Hester happily shouldered 

the responsibility of bringing the Pennant home. 

 

 

 

GA H'Cap Limit: 36.4 (men), 45.4 (women) 

The Qualifying round at Jubilee Golf Club is on 

Sunday, January 30
th

 2022. 
 

Entry Fee: $100 per pair or $70 per pair (host club 

members) 

Inclusions: Light lunch, 18-holes of golf and a 

chance at $1,500 worth of prizes 

Start Time: 9:00am Shotgun start 

Entries Open: 9am Wednesday 3 November 2021 

Entries Close: 12pm Thursday 20 January 2022   

Enter online: www.golf.org.au/vicfourball/ 
 

Draws will be sent to players approximately one 

week prior. 
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4BBB  Qualifier ~Sunday, January 30th 2022. 

 


